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Japanese look adds to the taste
The supermarket I use has a nicely presented selection of fresh tofu, with packs of it sitting in semi-melted ice. For years my family has preferred a particular Japanese brand of bean curd.
I won't name the brand, but it has a clearly Japanese name. The design of the packaging and the logo look Japanese and the characters on the packaging have a Japanese feel to them. Japanese products are, after all, famous for their quality.
Recently food from Japan has been treated with suspicion by consumers. As the experts tell us, most concerns about radiation in food following the problems at the Fukushima power station are irrational, but the fact is that people are bound to worry when it comes to their family's health. Inevitably, I wondered a bit about the tofu we eat.
Then, next time I was at the supermarket, I found someone had put a sign up. Our favorite brand of bean curd, which we have been eating all this time, is not from Japan after all.
The sign stated in three languages that it is made daily in Hong Kong using soya beans from Canada, and customers can have peace of mind.
So now, it seems, the marketing angle is that the product - whatever the packaging design - is non-Japanese.
The lesson for consumers here is that it still tastes as good as ever.
